THE CHESTER DIOCESAN GUILD OF CHURCH BELL-RINGERS

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

held at 

The Church Hall, St Mary the Blessed Virgin, Eccleston
Saturday 9th September 2006
1.
Master’s Opening Remarks.  Peter Robson thanked the Guild Officers and Branch Representatives for their work during the year.  He went on to say that he had enjoyed the last two years and was looking forward to the challenges of the coming year.

We had a successful Calendar project and it was good to see them all over the country. The Young People’s Ring was successful up to Plain Bob and the Cheshire Show was well attended - not even the rain storms dampened the enthusiasm of people wanting to try their hand at the mini ring.

In the coming year Peter Dyson will be arranging a Bell Inspectors Course, and Peter Wilkinson will again be organizing a ‘Bored With The Box Ringing Tour’.

The Master announced that the Central Council will be holding their AGM in the Chester Guild in 2012 and we need to work towards show-casing the Guild. Tower ringing continues to flourish but, sadly, this year we’ve lost a number of our prominent Ringers.

Looking forward, we need to assess what our Membership expects of the Guild and we need to encourage the Exercise to develop and grow.
2.
Apologies were received on behalf of David Friend, Lynn and Peter Law, Anne Daines, Helen Mitchell, Lynn Ferriday, David Hocker, David Farrar, Stefan Zientek, J O Connor, Eileen Greatbanks, Sue Dyson.
3.
Remembering  Departed Members  The Meeting paid their respects to 
George Bailey of Middlewich; 
Denis Mottershead of Wilmslow; 
Wilfred Kerr, President of South Branch, of Crewe, Christchurch; 
Ewart H Edge of Congleton; 
John Bibby of Frodsham; 
Peter Spencer of St George Poynton; 
Roy Worrall, Retired Tower Captain of St Mary’s, Astbury
4.
The Minutes of the Last Meeting  The minutes of the last Meeting were circulated to the Towers by the Branch Secretaries and they were accepted by this Meeting as a true record. 
5.
Matters arising from the Minutes     None.

6. Annual Report for 2005/6  In the absence of the Report Secretary the Master reported to the Meeting. We, at last, received the Report printed by the Liverpool University Printing Section.  For unforeseen circumstances we missed the printing slot allocated to us and was overtaken by the need to print exam papers.  It was decided that the cost of printing at the University was still the best deal and that we should stay with them but that we should keep a close watch on timings. Printing should be diverted to another Printer if it becomes necessary.
Everyone was asked to ensure that Tower Returns are accurate.  Nearly all Branches reported that they did not receive sufficient Reports.  There were other complaints that information given at the time was not included.

Mike Thomson gave his support to David Hocker in producing a good Report.
7.
Treasurer’s Report   The Treasurer’s Report has only just been made available in the Guild Report.  Mike Thomson informed the Meeting that the March Executive Committee approved the accounts and now asked the Meeting to adopt them.  He asked that Members approach their Branch Reps if they have any queries.  The Treasurer reported that the monies from Calendar sales would soon be transferred to the BRF.

The Meeting accepted the accounts.

8.
Transfer of Money  The Treasurer recommended that we transfer £1,000.00 from the General Fund to the Bell Restoration Fund. This action was approved by the Meeting.

9.
Subscriptions for 2006.  The Treasurer proposed that the annual subscription remain unchanged for 2007.  This was approved by the Meeting. 

10.
Child Protection Policy   The Secretary reported that last years’ situation is unchanged.  There has not been any contact from the House of Bishops to the Central Council, nor from the Diocese to the Guild. The Meeting decided that we should continue on our present course of following the Central Council’s Guide-lines.
11.
Guild Programme for 2007    

i   The Guild Festival and 8-Bell Competition needs to be discussed at       the next Executive Meeting.
ii  6-Bell Competition,  Mid Branch on 21st July 2007 – suggest 6pm draw.


      v  Cheshire Show, 19th, 20th, June 2007. 
 vi  Young Persons’ Ring – 29th April 2007

12.
Ratification of Members to Life-Membership  Four Members’ names were proposed and ratified as Life Members of the Guild.  They are :-

Alan McFall of Marple, All Saints; elected 1955

Joyce Gardner of Norbury, St Thomas; elected 1961


David Allman of Nantwich, St Mary; elected 1965


Christopher Lovatt of Alsager, Christ Church; elected 1966

13.
Election of Officers   David Friend has tendered his resignation as Bell Restoration Fund Officer and in his place Peter Wilkinson was proposed by David Friend and seconded by Peter Dyson.  The nomination was accepted by the Meeting.

All other Officers remain in post.


The Secretary was asked to write to David, thanking him for his work and dedication in setting up the BRF.

14.
General News Items

1.
Peter Wilkinson reported that of 1000 copies of the Ringing World Calendar, we have just five copies left. 

There being no ‘Other Business’ Brian Heys was invited to offer a vote of thanks for the day’s events  -  to The Rector and Organist at Eccleston for the Service, to the Tower Members for arranging the tea; and to the Rectors, Church Wardens and Tower Members for the use of the bells at Backford, Tarvin, Eccleston, and to Cheshire County Council for Old St Mary’s.  

.                                                                                

